***VILLAGE NEWSLETTER***

NEWSLETTER OF THE VILLAGE OF NEWARK VALLEY

JULY 2011
MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR:
Hi Everyone, 

Today, writing our quarterly report to you all is Monday, July 4th.  There are so many thoughts concerning this Independence Day and our fortunate life due to those who formed these United States.  We may or may not agree with the focus of our leaders whom we elect, but we do have the ability to voice our opinions and along with others, to determine the future of our land.  The framework is there – as long as citizenry is involved.  

Your Village Board did appoint Tom Canfield as our newest Trustee at the June meeting.  Tom is a Cook Street resident and has much experience with governance.  His experience in the Cortland County community of Marathon with planning and board will serve us well in the future.  

In June, Tioga County Planning recommended the Newark Valley Village Board accept the site development of ‘Family Dollar’ on property currently owned by Dennis and Sandy Carlin on Main Street just north of the Rite Aid and ShurSave property.  This County recommendation was the topic of discussion at our July Village Board Meeting on July 12th.  The developer and other people representing the retailer were in attendance to respond to our comments and questions.   Your Village Board has a number of concerns such as proper permeable drainage off the hills just east of the site.  We did contact NYS requesting speed limit consideration from the north and many other matters pertinent to public safety.  Anyone who wishes to see the site plan should contact Code Enforcement Officer Bill Swagler to set an appointment for a viewing.  The mandatory Public Hearing is scheduled for Tuesday, July 26th.   As always, we will accept resident questions at that time.  It is great to see interest by retailers in our Village, and I believe we must be business friendly but be prudent.  

The local flooding in the Village this spring reminds us Nature is not always kind.  We will communicate FEMA information as soon as the financial particulars become available to us.   

The major portion of the water system project is nearing completion.  There may be additional distribution work extending through the summer months, but we will report as it progresses.  The Village property below the reservoir facing Main Street now has sidewalk.  This compliance by the Village hopefully will spur the continuance of sidewalks throughout the area.  

I spoke to the four third grade classes a few weeks ago, and I thank, Mrs. Simmons, Mrs. Conaty, Mrs. Frye and Miss Hochberg for the invitation.  We received letters from the students and are placing them on the Village Website for your viewing at   www.villageofnewarkvalley.com 

Our Code Enforcement Office is working with residents and land owners concerning projects necessary to comply with NYS codes.  In some instances, we are working with Tioga County officials to mitigate taxpayer financial exposure.  Historically, the County is instrumental in some demolition where necessary but that may not exist in the future.  We will communicate the options available to municipalities as further information becomes available.  

The Village Green is a beautiful setting due to the Tillers and Toilers’ hard work.  The Trout Ponds are busy with all sorts of events due to the Northern Tioga Youth League and your Village Public Works department.  August will be festive with Newark Valley Days due to the Historical Society and many other volunteers who make it happen.  We wish a safe and enjoyable summer for all.  



Jim Tornatore, Mayor

CLERK’S REPORT: 

Summer is off to a good start, but don’t blink, it will be over before you know it!

The water project is coming along well and construction meetings are running smoothly. Second audit is almost complete, and soon to start on record retention. 

We are always looking for ways to make it easier for you and the Village of Newark Valley to work together. We have created the village website to provide better communication, and to allow you to be able to print forms and send them in with the payment. Now we are looking into ways for you to easily pay your Solid Waste and Water bills. We are currently working with the bank to allow you to have your Solid Waste/Water payments made electronically (at no cost to you or the Village of Newark Valley). More to come on this.  

Solid Waste Pick-up
Two 32 gallon cans per week

Regular

 $50.00
Senior (65 & older)
   40.00


Tags 

Excess(per 32 gal. can)*  3.50 ea.

Larger items*

     5.00 ea.

* must be on service to use tags

After review of the Solid Waste Fund, and at the May Village Board meeting, the Board of Trustees amended the local law and passed a resolution to make a few changes to the service. Effective beginning September 2011: 1.) There will no longer be a capital charge, but that charge will be part of the garbage service charge. 2.) There will be changes in the way we use tags. You will no longer be able to use tags in lieu of garbage service.  You must be on the service to use tags for excess garbage (as originally intended). There are two rates for Solid Waste service; regular and senior (65 and older) rates. The rates will increase by $1 for those who are using the regular service while the senior rate remains the same. Those who have been using tags in lieu of service will feel the largest impact; although, during the review process it was found that village rates are lower than other garbage service charges. 3.) Tags for excess garbage will remain $3.50, and for those things that are too large to fit into a 32 gallon garbage can (i.e.: furniture, appliances, construction materials, carpet, etc.) the price of a tag will be $5.00 per item.  4.) If you no longer want the garbage service, you will need to notify us, in writing, prior to the quarter, to stop your service; otherwise you will be charged for that quarter (penalties included).  5.) All amounts are due within 30 days of being billed. In the event that bills remain unpaid after 30 days, there will be a charge of 10% and an additional 2% monthly thereafter. Unpaid amounts constitute a lien on your property and will be levied to your taxes.    In the event that the person subscribing for the service is a tenant, the total bill must be paid prior to the commencement of the next quarter; otherwise service will be terminated.

Trout Ponds are filling fast for the season. If you have any dates to reserve, you may want to call the village office and get them reserved soon. 

Enjoy the rest of the summer!



                 Mertie Pozzi

BRUSH AND LEAVES

Brush 


Leaves
August 9 

August 10

September 6

September 7

October 4

October 5

November 1

November 2

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:
Summer is in full swing and the Village Board has had an energy audit of village utilities and received a refund large enough to purchase new benches that are being installed on the Village Green. The paving of Depot, Dimmick, Brook and Park Streets has been completed and are in the process of getting striped. The new diagonal parking will soon begin on Park Street which will allow more parking spaces for residents and shoppers. Park Street is one of the busiest streets in the village and more parking will be beneficial for all.  The water department has had a village wide leak test done by New York Leak Detection Inc., and they found numerous leaks that we have been correcting and have only two left to repair.  The repairs so far have saved the Village Water Department and residents about 50,000 gallons a day. We are still installing new electronic meters and are about two thirds done.  We hope to finish before the next meter reading, so please be patient.   The parks department has been busy cleaning and mowing the village parks and green. We have cleaned the banks of the creek in preparation for the ducky derby being put on by the Chamber of Commerce in August. 
We have had a little problem with vandalism in the Trout Pond parks bathroom and with vehicles driving on the lawns, so if you have any information on this please call my office (642-8700) and leave a message.  We will do all we can to stop or prevent this.                  
                                        William Foster

CODE ENFORCEMENT: 

Summer is upon us with pool parties, home projects, and yard clean up.  Appreciate the phone calls and visits to the office to ask about permits or to let me know of village issues.  Good to see improvements happening!

Just a reminder of a few things:

Burning Policy:  Remember, there is no burning of garbage or refuse within the village limits.  It is OK to have an outdoor fire for cooking as long as it is properly contained…and be safe by keeping water container or hose close at hand.   So gather the friends and family around the cookout and have fun! 

Sidewalks: We are still asking that all sidewalks be fixed to avoid trip hazards and this includes grass and weeds growing up in between them.  Make sure your bushes and flowers are kept back from these areas, and that overhanging tree limbs are cut to a height of 8 feet to ensure safe walking….no one likes to be slapped in the face or scratched by low limbs! 
Dogs: A lot of us are dog lovers and there are many dogs in the village, so please, for the sake of others, your neighbors, and the community, keep in mind that allowing dogs to run at large is a violation of our village codes. Also, out of respect for others, please clean up behind your dogs in the roadways, sidewalks, parks, and lawns of public or private property.  Kudos to those that are seen carrying a small plastic bag to clean up after their pet!  We all know what it is like to step in it!!

So keep yourself informed, and keep me informed so we can all enjoy the summer!     

William Swagler
NEWARK VALLEY DAYS: 

August 12th and 13th - NEWARK VALLEY DAYS in the historic Village of Newark Valley. Friday night at the Train Depot, 6-8 PM, enjoy the fun, high energy Dixieland Jazz sounds of the DixieKats. Bring a lawn chair and enjoy the warm summer evening listening to this popular band. On Saturday, visit our expanded craft show on the Green. This year we have booked 3 musical acts for the Village Green, Night Sounds, Martymann Band and Nate Tabor, so we will have music on The Green from 9:00AM until 4:00PM. Due to the generosity of many local businesses, Cool 100 will be doing a live remote broadcast from the site. We will have a wide variety of crafts for sale. Food will be available from Cardinal Cafe and Down to Earth Whole Foods. Parking areas are being made available by the generosity of some of our local churches and businesses. Signs will be placed at the entrance to those areas. We still have a few craft spaces available. If you are interested please call Dennis Carlin at 642-9552 to obtain an application.    Visit the quilt show at the Congregational Church and the Art show in the Village Hall. Or head up to the fire station and check out the car show.                  Watch the new and expanded parade on Main Street at 11AM and then head over to the Train Depot for more music, games, activities and the Library Book Sale. Cheer for your favorite duck at the Rubber Duck race at the Trout Ponds and try your skill at the corn on the cob eating contest near the depot. Cap off the evening at the Trout Ponds listening to Sleepyhead from 7:30-9:30, which leads right up to an exciting fireworks display after dark. So set aside the date and prepare yourself for a day filled with fun and activities for the whole family. We want to thank everyone involved in Newark Valley Days for making this year the biggest and best. We look forward to seeing all of you on August 13th, don't forget to bring your friends. This project is made possible, in part, with public funds from the New York State Council on the Arts’ Decentralization Program administered locally by the ARTS of the Southern Finger Lakes. For information call Leslie at 642-5412.
TAPPAN SPAULDING LIBRARY:         I hope the weather is hot enough for everyone.  If you think it is too hot, just think about the sub-zero weather we had this winter and that should cool you down.  Many things are happening at the library this summer.  One World, Many Stories is our theme for the summer reading program.  We have Story Hour for the 2-5 year olds on Thursdays from 1-2 pm until Aug. 11th.  We have the program for 6-12 year olds on Fridays from 1-2 pm until Aug. 12th.  We will also be hosting "Dan-the-Snakeman" on August 5th from 1-2:30 pm in the Noble Room.  All are welcome to come to any and all of the programs.  We will have our annual Book Sale on August 13th during Newark Valley Days from 9 am-2 pm.  The sale will be back at the Library this year.  We have tons of books for everyone.  
So on these hot lazy dayz of summer come in where it is cool and grab a book to read for yourself or to read to a child.
                          LuAnn Whirl, Director

HISTORICAL SOCIETY:
Depot Friday Nights: Doors open 6 PM, program begins 7 PM; refreshments available.
July 1  Family Movie Night  “Secretariat”                                        July 8 The Beatles Band:  Local musicians with a passion for the Beatles, and more than 100 Beatles songs to sing.                          July 15  Pat Kane & West O’Clare: “The Balladeer of the S. Tier” plays traditional Irish music.                                                 July 22  NV Central Schools:  late 1930’s through early 1940’s: School memories hosted by Newark Valley Town Historians.                                             July 29  Grassanova:  Solid traditional bluegrass as well as popular songs done in a bluegrass/newgrass style, along with a bit of swing, blues, and early jazz. 
Farmstead Events:    
July 9 Ukrainian Paper Cutting Workshop   Noon-3 PM @ Bement-Billings Museum The 2011 FOLK ART SERIES is presenting a workshop by Svetlana Baldwin in Ukrainian paper cutting or Vitenanka. Students will create an image using techniques such as open work and silhouettes, suitable for framing. They will learn about the history of traditional motifs such as flowers, animals, and trees found in nature, geometric patterns and other favorites that were used to decorate a typical Ukrainian home.  Class sizes are limited. Make checks payable to NVHS. Must pre-register by calling Leslie at 642-5412, and get tool list. $10 fee/ $8 NVHS members. Adults & teens. Scholarships available.   This project is made possible, in part, with public funds from the NYS Council on the Arts' Decentralization Program, administered locally by The ARTS Council of the Southern Finger Lakes.                                                            July 10  Parlor Concert (flute/sax) Noon-2 PM @ Bement-Billings Farmstead.                                          July 16   Learn Blacksmithing  8 AM-5 PM  Learn the basics as well as more advanced techniques with master iron-smith Steve Joslyn. Novice adults & teens will produce simple shapes at the forge. Those more experienced can make a pair of tongs. Fuel, materials and tools provided. $25 fee/ $23 for NVHS members.  BYO picnic lunch. We will provide beverage and dessert. See website: www.usblacksmith.com for more information on blacksmithing.  Pre-register by July 11 by calling Leslie at (607) 642-5412.  Limited class size so call early!  Scholarships available.       This project is made possible, in part, with public funds from the NYS Council on the Arts' Decentralization Program, administered locally by The ARTS Council of the Southern Finger Lakes.                                                             July 17 Farmstead Tree Tour 1 – 3 PM and Woods Tour 3 -5 PM.  Free.                      July 18-22  Frontier Wisdom:  Lessons from the Earth  9 AM daily.  Native American Crafts & Lore: skills developed and used by the American Indians and the early settlers of the Bement-Billings historic period. Open to youth aged 10-17. "Woods Walk" at 9 AM each day.  Create journals to track each day's experiences.  Use authentic primitive materials to make puppets, candles, lacrosse  sticks, pottery, debris shelters, and flint knives; and leather items such as moccasins, animals and dolls, Native American dream catchers, and medicine bags. Participants will be invited to participate in the National Northeastern Rendezvous that begins July 23, on our historic Farmstead site.  Instructors Doug and Lisa Jenks are long-time Native American educators and belong to the Allegheny Band of Pennsylvania Shawnees.  They have been implementing native education programs for Broome-Tioga BOCES, and Lisa has just completed her master’s degree in social work. Cost will be $200.00 for the week, or $60 per day.  Contact Leslie Inderwies at (607) 642-5412 to register by July 8.                                                    July 23 Pine Needle Basketry  1 – 4PM  Weave simple coiled basket.  Adults & ages 9+ with adult.  $8 /$7 NVHS members.  Instructor Carol Lukovich. RSVP by July 16:  642-5412.                                                  July 23-24 National (NRLHF) Pre-1840 Primitive Rendezvous  9 AM-5 PM  at Bement-Billings Farmstead.  Huge encampment will show clothing, weapons, tools, early skills, and the primitive daily life of the early settlers.  $6, (free for ages 12 & under).  See nvhistory.org for more info.                                                        July 27   Carve a Sign, Wednesday 9 AM-4:30 PM.  Intaglio/incised style, carve a house number or monogram letter, word.  For adults and teens with an  adult. $20/ $18 NVHS members. Bring own utility knife with 3 extra blades, 12” ruler, pencil. Carving tools optional. BYO lunch, beverage and dessert provided. Instructor: Dick Warner, master woodworker.  Call Leslie to reserve your spot by July 20, (607) 642-541.                                   July 30  Stenciled Floor Cloth Sampler  10 AM-2 PM.  Create a stenciled table runner.  Adults.  $20/ $18 NVHS members.  BYO picnic lunch.  Instructor Joanne Balfour.  RSVP by July 23:  642-5412.                                                 These programs are funded in part by NYS Council on the Arts Decentralization Program, administered locally by The ARTS Council of the Southern Finger Lakes and hosted by the Newark Valley Historical Society and its Guilds.
MUSIC IN THE TROUT PONDS PARK:  

Mark your calendars for the following free concerts down at the Trout Ponds:


[image: image1.wmf] 

  July 30 – 6 PM to 9 PM
      Technicolor Trailer Park and Friends


[image: image2.wmf] 

  August 20th – 6 PM to 9 PM
Bad Weather Blues    

NEW!:  Thanks to many requests submitted on our music series surveys, NTYL will now have the concession stand open for the concerts!

This event is made possible with funds from the New York State Council on the Arts Decentralization Program administered locally by The ARTS Council of the Southern Finger Lakes.

New York State Council on the Arts: www.NYSCA.org
The ARTS Council of the So. Finger Lakes : www.eARTS.org
THE LATEST DIRT FROM THE TILLERS AND TOILERS:

On May 7th, we held our annual plant sale.  We also added some yard sale items, and we managed to get through the day with a successful sale before the wind and rain started! Look for us next year on the Saturday of Mother’s Day weekend!  On June 17th, the Tillers held a wonderful Tea at the Newark Valley Fire Station.  Thanks to the efforts of Mary Ellen Odom and Linda Morrissey, the event was also a huge success.  The community support was very evident in attendance and donations.  The performance by the Women’s a cappella octet from the high school was very entertaining.  We would like to thank the merchants who made contributions to one of many raffle baskets:
Hollenbeck Foods, Fortunato’s, Subway

Village Wine and Spirits, Rite Aid Pharmacy, George’s Flowers and Gifts

and Stoughton Farms (they also donated a beautiful hanging plant!)  Please patronize these generous merchants.  Most of the members made items for the raffles and the dessert table.  The participation by the group was out-standing.  We want to thank the hostesses and the “kitchen crew” who made it easy for the hostesses to serve our guests.  Proceeds from both events are used to continue our efforts of keeping our Green and areas around it beautiful! The 150 geraniums add a colorful touch to the gardens! The 5th grade garden club in the middle school helped plant half of them! We have begun re-mulching all areas and have taken a short break before we finish the gardens.  Many thanks to Tom Evans for hauling the first three loads, and we are grateful that the Village DPW has agreed to haul the balance of what we need to finish the project.  We would welcome new members of any skill level (or lack of it) to the club.  Call Judy at 642-3414 for info.
FROM THE MAYOR, VILLAGE TRUSTEES, CLERK’S OFFICE AND DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: 
Have a safe and happy summer.
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